City hopes state will allow inmate labor to return

Written by Administrator Friday, 13 May 2011 15:45 -

By JAMIE PATTERSON Herald Reporter

Restoring state inmate labor to Glenwood Cemetery, which was pulled by state officials over a year ago, was revisited by city leaders this week.

During the Board of Mayor and Aldermen open meeting Monday afternoon, Mayor McArthur Straughter sparked the discussion after receiving several complaints about the local cemetery's condition. ------for the rest of the story see The Yazoo Herald printed edition or subscribe to the Digital Edition.-----